

COUNTRY NOTES

Country Patchwork Quilt Guild p.o. box 365, Marshall, MO 65340 www.countrypatchworkquilters.com October 2011 Volume 23, Issue 4



From the President

Please note that the meeting this month is the 3rd Tuesday, October 18, after the quilt show. It is always a nice luncheon and we have a good program, invite your friends.

The quilt show is just over a week away. Plan to spend as much time as you can there. It is a good time to get to know guild members better and enjoy showing off our quilts.



Time to put away the old 720 and hay rake for this year.

Kathy

Meeting October 18th 12 o'clock Noon

Our annual luncheon is at our regular meeting place, the Cumberland Presbyterian Church. Valeta Henslley will present the program. She won a national quilting award for her quilt called "Fashionable Ladies of the '20's." Come and be inspired and challenged by her quilts. You need to get your reservations in to Kathryn or Marty by Tuesday the 11th.

No board meeting this month.



October Birthdays



10/6 Sarah D 10/7 Kathy C 10/13 Ruth Ann T 10/19 Betty S 10/24 Michael M

10/30 Marty W

October is the luncheon

November hostesses will be Micki U, Michael M, and Suann C

December is the Christmas carry in dinner.

Upcoming Programs

November 15, Deanna Hodson will talk about Rose Cottage Quilts. We will learn how to use old items in new quilts.

Quilt Show Report

Show time is rapidly approaching and everything is coming together. I have a few last minute reminders for all of us:

PROPS: Please bring these Friday and place them to the left of the entry doors in the gym. Make sure each item is marked with your name so you can identify it. Pumpkins and gourds can be marked on the bottom with magic marker. Suggestions for props would be: Small antique items, doilies, small chairs, dolls, tables, baskets, fall leaves, bittersweet, pumpkins, mums, flower arrangements, scarecrow, corn – all things Fall.

Please wear black or dark pants or skirts, with white or light tops and a name tag when working the show. We still have vacancies on the work sheets.

Quilts need to be there on Friday morning between 8:00-8:30. Remember to fold them wrong side out; have the label attached and facing up to make it easier to check them in. Also, if you are bringing quilts for display purposes only they should be marked for identification. I will need quilts to cover the windows as we enter and some of the other areas, table tops, etc.

We need cookies to pay the college fraternity who help put up and take down the frames. Please bring these on Thursday night at 7:00 p.m. and put them to the right of the entry door in the gym. We will need cookies again for Sunday evening at 5:00 p.m.

Don't forget the food you signed up to bring and the times you are scheduled to work.

Bring baked/canned goods for bazaar.

Thanks to everyone for your efforts in preparing items for the bazaar, silent auction and to enter in our annual show. Without each of you this would not be possible each year

Thanks again everyone!

Karen

We wanted to thank everyone for their participation in the Silent Auction items you made this year! Also a reminder if you want a reserve price on an item you turned in, please let us know. We are looking forward to a great quilt show and lots of happy bidding.

Again Thanks

Micki and Michael

There will be an appraiser at the quilt show. This is a great opportunity to get your quilt appraised



Show and tell

Presdident's Challenge



As heard on Fons and Porter

Old Maids Puzzle should be updated to "Bacheloret"

New Member

Put this information in your handbook.

Beth C

(See emailed newsletter for personal information)

Addition to handbook:

Mary Pat W's email address: (See emailed newsletter for personal information)

Beth C was raised in the Springfield area. She is married to Monte who is superintendent of the water distribution plant in Marshall. They have two daughters and one-son-in-law. One daughter resides in Louisiana and is a teacher. The other daughter and her husband live in the Kansas City area. She is a pharmacist. Beth and Monte will be grand-parents in May.

Beth was librarian at Blackwater for a year and was librarian at Bueker Middle School in Marshall for 31 years. She retired and started her own business on constructing quilts and machine quilting. She has been quilting for 15 years. She made t-shirt quilts that were auctioned for the band. Beth has had her business license for almost a year. She has experience on a short-arm and a long-arm.

Her hobbies include sewing, reading, gardening and canning.

We welcome you into our guild.

COUNTRY PATCHWORK QUILT GUILD REGULAR MEETING

September 13, 2011

President Kathy C called the meeting to order. She welcomed guests Karen G [Darlene L's daughter]; Beth C; Carol J, our guest speaker; and the representative from Barn Quilts of the Boonslick.

The Treasurer's Report and the Minutes from the prior meeting were approved as printed in the Newsletter.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: WEB DIRECTOR: Suann C asked for input concerning the Web Site. We were reminded to check it out at www.countrypatchworkquilters.com.

LIBRARIAN: Dorothy R reported that there is a new book in the library featuring paper piecing.

CHARITY: Marlyn M distributed "Quilt as you go" frames to Janet E and Donna B.

SUNSHINE: Kathy C reported that Dixie N is in the hospital.

QUILT SHOW: "Sign-up sheets" were available for Quilt Show Jobs and members were encouraged to sign up. We were reminded that there are plastic cartons available for baked goods etc. for the show. Suann C needs more props. Members were asked to bring at least one item. She suggested pumpkins, gourds, and other fall items. Quilts could also be used as props. If live plants are donated, they should include waterproof containers. Michael M showed small quilts donated for the silent auction made by Karen G, Paula S, Suann C, Millie M, and Janet E.

FRIENDSHIP BLOCK: Donna B thanked the members for completing blocks for her and Marlyn M distributed her blocks. Dixie N's name was drawn for next month and Michael M was chosen as alternate.

DOOR PRIZE: Joyce K, Donna B, Norma Jean F, Paula S and Katherine S won door prizes.

SHOW AND TELL: Donna B showed a small quilt made of woolen fabric and a "Flag Quilt". Charlene G showed a "Teddy Bear Quilt". Katherine S had a quilt with a navy, red, and white design and a quilt with purple and pink flowers. Marlyn M showed a "cheater quilt" done by Katherine S. Suann C showed a miniature in shades of brown; a star quilt she bought at an auction; a Kansas City Star quilt in reds and greens; a stack and slash in greens and browns; and a quilt of vegetable prints with a black border. Rita M showed off four large quilts of various colors and nine patch variations. Marty W showed a miniature done in John Deere prints and her "Hot Air Balloon" friendship quilt.

PRESIDENT'S CHALLENGE: The members voted on the projects submitted for the challenge. Paula S, Marlyn M, and Suann C received the most votes.

2012 QUILT SHOW: Betty L asked members to search their stashes for a certain fabric that was needed for the 2012 Opportunity Quilt.

OLD BUSINESS: The quilt bags have been put on hold until after the Quilt Show per Amanda McCord.

PROGRAMS: Next month our luncheon is Tuesday, October 18th. The charge is \$11.00 and reservations must be made by October 8th. It will be held at Cumberland Presbyterian Church [our regular meeting place] at 12:00 P.M. We will be served chicken and all the trimmings. The guest speaker will be Veletta Hensley from Flemington, Missouri. Her topic is Fabric Art. Kathryn J introduced Carol Jones who had a slide presentation on "Tile Quilts".

The meeting was adjourned and refreshments were served.

Submitted by Mary Pat W---Secretary

COUNTRY PATCHWORK QUILT GUILD

BOARD MEETING

September 13, 2011

PRESENT: Kathy C, Karen G, Marty W, Kathryn J, Christie W, Paula S, Betty L, and Mary Pat W.

Kathryn J reported that the fall luncheon is scheduled for October 18, 2011. [The Tuesday after the Quilt Show.] The charge is \$11.00 and the menu is chicken with all the trimmings. The deadline for a reservation is October 8, 2011. The guest speaker is Veletta Hensley from Flemington, Missouri. She will talk about fabric art.

TOURISM: There was discussion concerning whether or not to join "Old Trails Regional Tourism". The fee is \$25.00 and membership would extend from October 1,2011 to February 2013. Membership would ensure more publicity for our quilt show etc. Betty L moved and Kathryn J seconded the motion to join. The motion carried.

It was noted that Amanda M needed to sign up with the Tourism Council for the 2012 Quilt Show by October 31, 2011. Paula S reminded the Board that votes would be cast at the regular meeting for the President's Challenge.

QUILT SHOW 2012: Betty L reported that the RAFFLE QUILT will be partially pieced and partially appliquéd in a queen size. Betty L and Kathryn J are donating all of the materials. However, they could use about one more yard of a specific background fabric. The quilt is an original design so there will be no copyright problems. The 2012 Quilt needs a name. Kathryn J reported that Donna R and Norma Jean F have volunteered to be Bazaar Chairmen for 2012.

Karen G reported that she has collected three baskets of FAT QUARTERS for the show. It was decided that the fat quarters would be sold at fifty cents apiece or three for a dollar. Kathy C reported that Ella B had rejoined the guild. Dixie N is in the hospital. Meeting Adjourned

Submitted by Mary Pat W—Secretary

COUNTRYPATCHWORK FINANCIALSTATEMENT SEPTEMBER 27, 2011

(See emailed newsletter for financial information.)

Friendship Block Winner

I first started quilting in the 1980's in Laguna Beach, California. Having grown up on a farm in Saline County, in Missouri, I was aware of the time and labor and I might add love, which my grandmothers and great aunts put into their heirloom quilts. Many which were passed down and which I have slept under most of my life. Somehow I felt with the ease of a sewing machine, it might make things go more smoothly. My first attempts were awkward and abounded with mismatched seams and loose stitches. After several quilts I moved on to another field of creativity. As long as I was creating, I felt closer to God.

After moving back home in 2001, I became obsessed with quilting again and eventually joined the Country Patchwork Quilters Guild in Marshall, Mo. Through many books, television programs and quilts the pieces to the puzzle begin to take shape and the terms I was hearing, now had meaning.

I have always wanted to provide quilts for my loved ones to wrap themselves in as my grandmothers and aunts did for me. The immediate family is covered and tucked in and I'm working on my nieces and nephews, of which there are seven. Out of the seven, five are wrapped in the comfort that only a quilt can bring.

My choice of a quilt block is one we are all familiar with; the surprise will come in the finished quilt. Thanks for all of your help!

Michael M

Apple Crisp

From Dorothy R

4 c peeled, sliced apples

1 tsp cinnamon

½ c water

1 tsp salt

Put these ingredients in a baking dish (about 6" by 10")

½ c flour

1/3 c quick oats

1/2 to 2/3 c sugar

1/3 c brown sugar/1/3 c butter or margarine

Mix and put on top of apples

Bake at 350 degrees until apples are tender, about 45 minutes.

Calendar

Oct 8-9	Starlight Quilters Quilt Show and Sale, Fairway Kansas www.starlightquilters.com
Oct. 15-16	Country Patchwork Quilt Show, Marshall MO YMCA
Oct. 18	CPQG annual luncheon, 12 noon
Oct. 20-22	Autumn in the Ozarks, Mountain Home, AR www.hillnhollowquilters.com
Oct 28-29	The Colors of Stockton: Quilt Show, Calico Quilters Quilt Guild, Zumwalt expo Center, Stockton, MO, \$5:00.
Nov 4-5	It's a Christmas Gathering, Stover community Center, \$2:00.
Nov 5-6	Lee's Summit Quilters Guild Quilt Show, Woods Chapel Methodist Church, 4725 NE Lakewood Way, Lee's Summit MO.

Country Patchwork Quilt Guild Editor Kathy C P.O. Box 365 Marshall MO 65340